
The NAACP making a difference in our community 

NAACP 
Johnson County NAACP #4038 
(913) 362-2272  phone 
(913) 362-2273  fax 
Email:  NEJCNAACP@SBCGLOBAL.NET 
Website:  WWW.JCNAACP.ORG 

Mailing Address: 
PO Box 2622 
Shawnee Mission, KS 66201 
 
Street Address: 
9948 W. 87th Street, Ste.  A1 
Overland Park, KS 66212 
 

 
President 
Jay Holbert 
 
1st Vice President 
Ullyses Wright 
 
2nd Vice President 
Gordon Criswell 
 
3rd Vice President 
Wanda Vaughn 
 
Secretary 
Cathy Marshall 
 
Assistant  Secretary 
Joarvonia George 
 
Treasurer 
Vick Newson 
 
Assistant Treasurer 
Shirley Taylor 
 
Parliamentarian 
 
Executive Members 
  
Robin Barber 
Destiny Costley 
Wendy Griffin 
JoAnn Herron 
Kaleb High (Youth Pres) 
Jenelle Holmes 
Charles Jean-Baptiste 
Valerie Johnson 
Chris Kostelac 
Linda Mau 
Wandra Minor 
Gloria Snowden 
Jennifer Tanquary 
Jennifer Titus 
 
 
Standing Committees 
  
ACT-SO 
Community Coordination 
Economic Development 
Education 
Finance 
Freedom Fund 
Health 
Legal Redress 
Membership 
Political Action 
Press & Publicity 
Religious Affairs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
November 29st ,2023 
 
 
While Johnson County NAACP #4038 has not been officially contacted by the Shawnee 

Mission East High School Principal, Shawnee Mission School District Superintendent, 

or the parents of the student injured, we maintain an unwavering commitment to the 

school district by supporting the safety and well-being of all students regardless of race 

against harassment and racism. All students should expect to feel valued, respected, 

and a safe place that is free from discrimination and violence. 

 

We believe all public-school administrators in the district have the responsibility to 

maintain a nurturing environment that fosters student academic growth and 

development while simultaneously safeguarding their well-being. Hopefully, parents, 

guardians, and students understand the school’s policy that clearly defines what 

constitutes harassment, racism, hate speech, and bullying with an outline of the 

consequences for such behavior.  

 

Additionally, it is crucial to establish reporting mechanisms that allow students to report 

negative incidents, confidentially and confidently that are experienced or witnessed.   

In reporting incidents they should expect corrective action to be taken that will prevent 

and eliminate future problems. 

 

Equipping and educating students with the knowledge and skills to address and prevent 

such behaviors should be a top priority in Shawnee Mission East High School.  

 

Please contact Jay Holbert, President of Johnson County NAACP for further discussion 

regarding the incident. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jay Holbert 

President 

Johnson County NAACP 
 
 
 
 
 

    


